
Town of Summit
Monthly Meeting

April 13, 2010

Ed Pfaff called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.

Roll Call: Jim Miller, Ed Pfaff, Tammy Miller, Elaine Rollins

Public Attendance: Dan Ruetten, Rose Ruetten, Phil Spencer, Wayne Zietlow, Vince Kelly, Janice Kelly, Donald
Nachreiner, Lois Nachreiner, Clyde Keller, George Jirousek, Christine Stogsdill, and Jerome Niemas.

Public Input: George Jirousek stated he thought the noise ordinance would be done by April. Ed explained
that the committee put this on hold because the state passed a new ordinance and they were not sure how that
would affect us. Ed also explained that he talked to legal counsel and we can put in our own noise and
kennel ordinance. Ed will be getting the committee together again within the next month to discuss all of the
difference options that are out there now to resolve this issue. George also said there were at least seven 16
inch grade shooting issues on his road. Ed said he would be taking a drive to look at this.

Don Polk presented a land survey of his land that is for sale on the corner of Fox and Wafle Rd. He had it
resurveyed into smaller parcels. He wanted the boards approval to send it to the County. Ed told Don
everything looked good from our end and that he should go ahead and send it to the County.

Donald Nachreiner asked what was going to be done with Green Rd. If it was not going to be closed then he
felt the township should improve the road and maintain at least to the end of our township. Janice Kelly said
that she would like to see the road closed because there was no sense in spending money to maintain it and
then just give them an easement to their land. Ed explained that he would be looking in to this further. He
would also have to talk with all land owners involved, then the procedure would be to have another meeting
to discuss it, then send out a letter informing all land owners at least 30 days before the final meeting.

Tammy Miller read the minutes of the March monthly meeting. Jim Miller made a motion to accept the
minutes as being read. Seconded by Ed Pfaff. Motion carried.

Elaine Rollins gave the treasurer’s report. A motion was made by Jim Miller to accept the report as
presented. Seconded by Ed Pfaff. Motion carried.

Building Permits: Jerome Niemas presented a building permit for Chris Stogsdill to build a 30’x 70’
garage. After reviewing the information, Jim Miller made a motion to accept the building permit as
presented. Ed Pfaff seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Old Business: None
New Business: None

Road Maintenance – A list of the quotes for the sealing work for each of designated roads was reviewed.
This is going to be tabled for now until the entire board is present to make the decision.

Bills/Payments: Bills and payments were reviewed. Jim Miller made a motion to approve the bills as
presented. Ed Pfaff seconded the motion. Motion carried

Motion to adjourn meeting at 7:47 P.M. was made by Jim Miller. Seconded by Ed Pfaff. Motion carried.

These minutes were taken by me, Tammy Miller, and are correct to the best of my knowledge.

Tammy Miller, Clerk

Draft Minutes Subject to Approval


